
LEAGUE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING

Mere 7.30 23/10/23
1 - Attendance:
· League Officers:

· Chairperson: Andy Long (AL)
· President: 

· League Secretary: Mark Newall (MN)
· Treasurer: David Nuttall (DT)
· Competition / Trophy Secretary: 
· League Clubs:

· Mere: Richard Owen
· Mobberley: Mark Newall (MN); Alan Williams
· Shaw Heath: 

· Tatton: Andy Long (AL); Rob Clarke
· Wilmslow Cons: Matt Dale
· Morley Green: Paul Hart
· Heald Green: Loz Coughtrey
2 - Apologies for absence
· JP Diamond
· David Taylor

· Scott Marshall

· Dave Rainford

· Ashley Parker

3 - Minutes of last meeting
· MN had previously published details of the formation meeting on the league stats site. 
· Proposer as to them being a true and accurate representation by Matt Dale, 2nd Paul Hart.
4 - Items arising from the last meetings (not agenda listed)
None
5 - Disciplinary / Matters of Dispute
None
6 - Items notified to Secretary prior to meeting
7 - Trophies / Competitions Secretary
Rotary draw has been done and is on the website. 
Set a deadline for the other comps of Friday 3rd Nov. When David is back from America he’ll return to the list of entries ready for draws to be made.
Tatton A and Tatton B handed in their entries on the night. Various other misc entries have been received which have been forwarded to David.

MN & David recently discussed trophy repurposing – if anyone has any decent size trophies at home that are just stored away and gathering dust then the league could repurpose them and save money at the end of the season. MN asked all captains to speak to their players to see if they have any donations.
Discussed the new guidelines for rearrangements and encouraged all captains to ensure that their players have read the page for this on the website.
Collecting in the trophies earlier – we were rushing around a little bit just before the AGM last year to ensure that all trophies were in on time so this year MN will remind everyone a couple of weeks before the next meeting (end of Jan) and ask for the trophies to be returned to Mobberley at that point.
MN reminded people that there is a punishment for turning up short in the Team KO of 25 points per player short.

8 – Treasurer
DN provided an update on the finances. We are down to £80 in the bank account but the increased league and comp fees along with the additional team means that we’ll comfortably be able to cover the outgoings that will come later in the season.
9 - Any other business

League structure – discussion confirming that the aim is to be 2 divisions without handicaps. The committee still feel that this is the best way forward for our league. Loz confirmed that there is the possibility of a second team next year at Heald Green. Elsewhere there aren’t any existing clubs that look close to being able to field an extra team.
Inter League – confirmed that we had played another fixture against the Macc league – it was another successful and enjoyable night that came all the way down to the final black to decide the aggregate after the 12 frames were shared 6-6. David Taylor potted a tremendous blue, pink and black to seal the aggregate victory for the KADASL. Barry from the Macc league is keen to continue this and is also keen to arrange a match for the higher handicappers of each league, rather than it just being the better players.
Miss Rule – Matt Dale asked to confirm whether we play the miss rule. Confirmed that it was only in play for the semis and finals of the TC Jay, Rotary and Pairs. IN all other comps the miss rule is not in play but players are encouraged to call a miss on themselves if they don’t feel they have made a good enough effort.
Heald Green – Loz confirmed that his team are really enjoying the KADASL so far and it has been great for the players at his club who are unable o get a team in their Tuesday leagues to be able to try their hand at competitive snooker. All of the existing member clubs who have been to Heald Green so far have been complimentary of the club, the tables and, most importantly, the friendliness of the Heald Green team themselves. Overall the addition of Helad Green has been a big success story for all involved.
In terms of handicaps – after week 1 MN made some significant adjustments to the Heald Green handicaps when it was pointed out that a number of players already had handicaps in the Wilmslow league and that the KADASL handicaps were significantly higher. MN compared the handicaps of players from existing member clubs playing in both leagues and found that on average, a player would have a handicap that is 10 higher in the KADASL then the Wilmslow league div 2 e.g. a scratch player in Wilmslow Div 2 would be a 10 handicapper in KADASL. Based on this adjustments were agreed with Loz. Heald Green now lie 6th in the table so the handicaps feel close to being about right.
10 Date of next meetings
End of January 2024
====================================================================================

Management Meeting rota: 

· Morley Green, Shaw Heath, Mobberley, Heald Green, Wilmslow, Mere
AGM rota: 

· Shaw Heath, Mere, Morley Green, Wilmslow, Mobberley
League Formation Meetings

· Will all be held at Mobberley (league HQ) in August each pre-season.
Life Members

· Currently playing in the league: Rob Clarke / Francis Evans / Arthur Hasford / Any Long / David Nuttall / David Rainford / Philip Simpson / Bruce Tulley / Ed Wakefield 
· Not currently playing in the league: Tony Crompton / Ray Dale / Barry Lineham / Geoff Owen / Mervyn Pike / David Potter / David Sykes / Ronnie Tagg / John Thompson / Peter Watson

